Rolling Hills Sobriety Big Book Meeting District # 47 Group # 606116

In June of 1994, Dave S. and Bob S. discussed a need for a meeting in the Plumsteadville area. This community is growing and has no AA meetings. The search was on for a place to hold meetings. Dave S. located and was given permission to hold AA meetings in the Plumsteadville Grange through the Rolling Hills United Methodist Church.

On May 8, 1995 a meeting was held to organize and start the new Rolling Hills Sobriety Group. The attendees at this organizational meeting are as follows: Dave S, Gary A., Jack M., Ted M., Bob S., Gus Z., Mike L., and Tom E. The group decided that the meeting shall be held every Monday @ 7:30 pm and would be an open, Big Book, meeting. The group, through donations from the attendees, purchased twelve Big Books from the Intergroup of Philadelphia. Flyers were printed and distributed to other AA meeting places and groups.

On May 15, 1995 Rolling Hills Sobriety held its first Big Book Meeting! The proper forms were filled out and registered with G.S.O. and Intergroup. The group just made the printing dead line for the District 47 meeting list.

On May 22, 1995 Rolling Hills conducted their first Business Meeting. Officers were nominated.

On June 26, 1995 Rolling Hills held its first election. The results of the election, for Officers, is as follows:

Annual Chairperson George H.
G.S.R. Representative Dave S.
G.S.R. Alternate Ted McA.
Treasurer Tom E.
Secretary Bob S.
G.V.R. Gary A.

Greeters Jack M. & Gary A.





Rolling Hills Step-A-Week Meeting Thursdays 7 pm

The Rolling Hills group added an early Step book meeting for those people who wanted a step meeting and could not make late meetings because of early work schedules. The idea was started by Ted G., Libby G., and Dave S. They canvased group members for feedback and found support for the idea. Dave S. contacted the Rolling Hills Church for permission to use their building for a Thursday meeting and got strong approval from the pastor.

The next step was to set the format of the meeting and a starting date. At the Monday night Rolling Hills June 2nd business meeting plans were put in place. Attending the meeting were Ted G., Libby G., Valerie C., Dave S., Dennis S., Brock W., Rick B., Kurt S., and Pete W. The group decided to have the first meeting June 12th, 1997, the following Thursday. The format was decided as a step a week, with a stipulation of reverting back to step one whenever a newcomer showed up. The reading of the Promises was added to the Preamble and "How It Works". After reading through the step there will be a round robin discussion of the step. At the last meeting of the month the current chairperson asks for volunteers to fill the coffee maker and chairperson positions for the next month.

11 people showed up at the June 12th meeting. The group did not have step books but enough books showed up that everyone could share. The second week 14 people showed up. It appears the attendance as of this writing (July 9th) is about the same as the Monday night Big Book meeting, averaging from 10 to 20.





Rolling Hills Sobriety Big Book Meeting District # 47 Group # 606116

In June of 1994, Dave S. and Bob S. discussed a need for a meeting in the Plumsteadville area. This community is growing and has no AA meetings. The search was on for a place to hold meetings. Dave S. located and was given permission to hold AA meetings in the Plumsteadville Grange through the Rolling Hills United Methodist Church.

On May 8, 1995 a meeting was held to organize and start the new Rolling Hills Sobriety Group. The attendees at this organizational meeting are as follows: Dave S, Gary A., Jack M., Ted M., Bob S., Gus Z., Mike L., and Tom E. The group decided that the meeting shall be held every Monday @ 7:30 pm and would be an open, Big Book, meeting. The group, through donations from the attendees, purchased twelve Big Books from the Intergroup of Philadelphia. Flyers were printed and distributed to other AA meeting places and groups.

On May 15, 1995 Rolling Hills Sobriety held its first Big Book Meeting! The proper forms were filled out and registered with G.S.O. and Intergroup. The group just made the printing dead line for the District 47 meeting list. On May 22, 1995 Rolling Hills conducted their first Business Meeting. Officers were nominated.

On June 26, 1995 Rolling Hills held its first election. The results of the election, for Officers, is as follows:

Annual Chairperson George H.
G.S.R. Representative Dave S.
G.S.R. Alternate Ted McA.
Treasurer Tom E.
Secretary Bob S.
G.V.R. Gary A.

Greeters Jack M. & Gary A.

Rolling Hills Step-A-Week Meeting Thursdays 7 pm

The Rolling Hills group added an early Step book meeting for those people who wanted a step meeting and could not make late meetings because of early work schedules. The idea was started by Ted G., Libby G., and Dave S. They canvased group members for feedback and found support for the idea. Dave S. contacted the Rolling Hills Church for permission to use their building for a Thursday meeting and got strong approval from the pastor.

The next step was to set the format of the meeting and a starting date. At the Mornight Rolling Hills June 2nd business meeting plans were put in place. Attending the meeting were Ted G., Libby G., Valerie C., Dave S., Dennis S., Brock W., Rick B., Kurt S., and Pete W. The group decided to have the first meeting June 12th, 1997, the following Thursday. The format was decided as a step a week, with a stipulation of reverting back to step one whenever a newcomer showed up. The reading of the Promises was added to the Prear and "How It Works". After reading through the step there will be a round robin discussion of the step. At the last meeting of the month the current chairperson asks for volunteers to fill the coffee maker and chairperson positions for the next month.

11 people showed up at the June 12th meeting. The group did not have step books but enough books showed up that everyone could share. The second week 14 people showed up. It appears the attendance as of this writing (July 9th) is about the same as the Mon night Big Book meeting, averaging from 10 to 20.

Rolling Hills Sobriety Group

In June of 1994, Dave S. and Bob S. discussed the need for a meeting in the Plumsteadville area. This community is growing and has no AA meetings. The search was on for a place to hold meetings. Dave S. located and was given permission to hold AA meetings in the Plumsteadville Grange through the Rolling Hills United Methodist Church.

On May 8, 1995 a meeting was held to organize and start the new Rolling Hills Sobriety Group. The attendees at this organizational meeting are as follows: Dave S., Gary A., Jack M., Ted M., Bob S., Gus Z., Mike L., and Tom E. The group decided that the meeting shall beheld every Monday at 7:30 pm and would be an open Big Book meeting. The group, through donations from the attendees, purchased twelve Big Books from the Intergroup of Philadelphia. Flyers were printed and Distributed to other AA meeting places and groups.

On May 15, 1995 Rolling Hills Sobriety held its first Big Book Meeting! The proper forms were filled out and registered with G.S.O. and Intergroup. The group just made the printing deadline fro the District 47 meeting list.

On May 22, 1995 Rolling Hills conducted their first business Meeting. Officers were nominated.

On June 26, 1995 Rolling Hills held its first election. The results of the election, for officers is as follows: Annual Chairperson - George H., GSR - Dave S., Alternate GSR - Ted M., Treasurer - Tom E., Secretary - Bob S., GVR - Gary A., Greeters - Jack M. & Gary A.

The Rolling Hills group added an early Step book meeting for those people who wanted a step meeting and could not make late meetings because of early work schedules. The idea was started by Ted G., Libby G., and Dave S., They canvased group members for feedback and found support for the idea. Dave S. contacted the Rolling Hills Church for permission to use their building for a Thursday meetings and got strong approval from the pastor.

The next step was to set the format of the meeting and a starting date. At the Monday night Rolling Hills June 2nd business meeting plans were put in place. Attending the meeting were Ted G., Libby G., Valerie C., Dave S., Dennis S., Brock W., Rick B., Kurt S., and Pete W. The group decided to have the first meeting June 12th, 1997, the following Thursday. The format was decided as a step a week, with a stipulation of reverting back to step one whenever a newcomer showed up. The reading of the promises was added to the Preamble and "How It Works". After reading through the step there will be a round robin discussion of the step. At the last meeting of the month the current chairperson asks for volunteers to fill the coffeemaker and chairperson positions for the next month.

11 people showed up at the June 12th meeting. The group did not have step books but enough books showed up that everyone could share. The second week 14 people showed up. It appears the attendance as of this writing (July 9th, 97) is about the same as the Monday night Big Book meeting, averaging from 10 to 20.